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REGULAR MEETING OF SUPERVISORS 

RANGER DRAINAGE DISTRICT 

July 10, 2024 

 

     The regular meeting of the Ranger Drainage District was held on July 10, 2024, at 6:00 P.M. at the 

District office located at 19950 Nugent Street, Orlando Florida 32833.  Present were Supervisors Dave 

Mauck, Mike Nolan and Russ Bayersdorf. There was one landowner in attendance. 

 

CONSENT AGENDA 

     Treasurer’s report, regular and annual meeting minutes of June 5, 2024; driveway permits, and 

“other” permits were approved as submitted.  The disbursements were authorized. 

  

YEARLY MEETING DATES & TIMES  

     The Board approved the 2024-2025 schedule of meetings as follows: 

 

The meetings will be held at the Ranger Drainage District office located at 19950 Nugent Street 

Orlando, Florida 32833 on the following dates: 

 

Wednesday August 7, 2024  6:00 PM 

Wednesday September 4, 2024 6:00 PM 

Wednesday October 2, 2024  6:00 PM 

Wednesday November 6, 2024  6:00 PM 

Wednesday December 4, 2024  6:00 PM 

Wednesday January 8, 2025  6:00 PM 

Wednesday February 5, 2025  6:00 PM 

Wednesday March 5, 2025  6:00 PM 

Wednesday April 2, 2025  6:00 PM 

Wednesday May 7, 2025  6:00 PM 

        Wednesday           June 4, 2025      6:00 PM (Annual Landowners                             

                                                                                                                                   Meeting) 

                                        Wednesday           June 4, 2025                  7:00 PM (Regular Meeting) 

                                        Wednesday           July 9, 2025                       6:00 PM 
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LOT GRADING GUIDELINE – UPDATE  

     Mr. Way presented an updated Rural Lot Grading Guideline Sheet and after discussion the Board 

approved the updates.  The additional information added was: 

• Berm to be constructed if necessary to hold back water from flowing onto adjacent properties or 

into wetlands. 

• Side yard swales to be on property lines.  Swales may be located inward away from the property 

lines to stay clear of wetlands or existing trees.  Mitigated wetlands for driveway locations shall 

be sufficient in width to include both swales and berms on each side of the driveway. 

 

 LITIGATION RANGER DRAINAGE vs. GARY MITTAN – UPDATE 

     Mr. Behn reported that the Defendant’s Counsel has filed a Motion to Dismiss.  This hearing is set 

for July 25, 2024 at 10:00. 

 

INTERRUPTION OF DAILY MAINTENANCE  

     Mrs. Mullins advised the Board of an occupant at 3696 Bancroft Blvd. who is disrupting the District’s 

day to day maintenance of mowing and swale cleaning.  Legal Counsel has been advised to send a letter 

to the owner of the property notifying them of the actions by their tenants and to advise that the District 

has an obligation to do maintenance within the Orange County right of way and we plan to revisit this 

location in the near future. 

 

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 7:36 P.M. 
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